Cavendish Learning Newsletter

Welcome to the first Learning Newsletter of the school year! Take a look at the
BRILLIANT learning that has gone on this half term. We are extremely proud of all of our
BRILLIANT learners...a huge well done! Issue date 18.10.24

www.cavendish.manchester.sch.uk

Early Years

In the Bees and Ladybirds, we have been very busy settling into new routines and
exploring our Nursery indoor and outdoor environment. We have been learning how to
use, share and tidy the toys and equipment. The Nursery team are encouraging the
children to be as independent as possible around the environment and are very pleased
with the progress the children are making in this area.

Lots of new friendships are being made and the children are forming lovely
relationships with all of the Nursery staff.

One of the most popular places for all classes has been the malleable area. The
children have had the opportunity to make playdough and then all sorts of brilliant
creations have followed!

The story focus has been ‘The Gingerbread Man’ and this has enabled the children to
really start to use their imaginations and develop their communication and language
skills through storytelling, role play and a hunt to finally find the Gingerbread Man!

We are already looking forward to seeing what next half term will bring!
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Early Years
In Butterflies, Grasshoppers and Caterpillars, we have been learning all about autumn.

We have been on autumnal walks to spot the signs of autumn. We collected lots of
autumn bits to investigate in our investigation area. In design technology, we have been
building models with junk! We did research, planning, building and evaluating. We had
rockets, cars, castles and lots more! We visited the cooking room and followed a recipe
to make gingerbread men, they were delicious! In art, we have been learning all about
observational drawings and sketching. This week we have been drawing pumpkins and
then using water colours to paint them.

And Caterpillars received ten class
compliments and were rewarded with
a pyjama movie afternoon!
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Year 4
In swimming lessons, the children have shown a huge amount of courage and positivity -
many children have had some, or all, of their arm bands removed, which already shows
great progress. Those children who were already experienced swimmers have been
developed even further by the brilliant coaches at Withington Baths.
The children have really enjoyed our rivers topic in geography, learning about many
important features and information about rivers, culminating in our trip to Macclesfield
Forest this week (4KE will be going there in November).
During literacy lessons, the classes have loved our new writing unit based around the
book Gorilla by Anthony Browne. The children had some challenging diary entries to
create, having to take on the role of different characters from the book, but they've

done a fantastic job and showed a responsibility for their own learning.

RAR Tirea e, topic)

! am writing @ diary entry for Hannoh using the story so far for 8 ond 9 ¥4
Old children to enjoy. It will include expanded nouns, fronted odverbials. I
onjunctions, prepositional phrases, which will gve me varying sentence

@=0n, audence, featare. 105IC)
Structure,

Daredear Doy

7

1UNG @ dary entry 1or Mannan w=ag the S1o/y +a fov fur & ond § yesr
o) deen 1 enjuy, I wilk inkivde €xEonded nouns, trumied
Lors. prepositionat pirases, wiich Wik Jve me varyng sentence

It Polenk  ban o qudd et
Bt bt ey pesnnay e hats 4 5
@ i lody—and bl Keet node 50 cedd
g theth o M luve b e ¢ 442

Know Qb thife owd S 4
aeDlbade o day o becaude
et ey 1 W ot

R T M S-S

The Cavendish Values

q = | RIGHTS
I Creating BRILLIANT Citizens > RESPECT ~ EQUALITY  POSITIVITY Unlcef‘@'@nesmma
RESPONSIBILITY  KINDNESS COURAGE SCHOOLS

1
UNITED KINGDOM :
1



%5 Cavendish Learning Newsletter

Year 6
Year 6 had great adventures on their residential trip to RobinwWood - all the
staff said how they showed such COURAGE and RESPECT. We are super
proud of them!

Year 6 have been learning about the circulatory system in Science, exploring
the heart. In art, we have been making our voices heard and used light and
dark to created 3D effects. The children have also been writing raps in
Spanish and then translating them. e
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Year 3
The children have been working extremely hard in maths using apparatus to solve
mathematical word problems.

\

In design technology, our topic has been 'Seasonal Eating'. We have been busy
exploring fruits and vegetables from around the word as well discovering which fruits
and vegetables grow each season in Britain. The children designed and made their
own vegetable tart using produce from a range of seasons grown in the UK.

The children have started their Spanish lessons! They have really enjoyed it so far.
They are always very enthusiastic and have had lots of fun learning Spanish
greetings and numbers to 10! We are very impressed with their progress.

Feelings

. How are the aliens feeling? Read the feeling phrase o,
martes el 1 de octubre 2024 mouth fo show how the dlien fesls. w
Golour the aliens in rod and yellow (1he colours of e s,
® SParish,

I Estoy muy
Read and draw / bien.
. Read the number in Spanish. —

. Drow the comect number of rockets.

jHola! Me llamo

Adiés.

Qn you write the whole phrase now?
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Year 5

In Year 5 we made 'Doodlers' in design technology! We designed our own doodlers and
then investigated the best ways to make one, how to keep it sturdy and how to ensure
the circuit ensured the motor spun. The doodlers created patterns on the paper.

In writing, we have been reading the book 'Queen of the Falls' and learning about the
daredevil feat of Annie Edson Taylor. We have put ourselves in her shoes and thought
about the journey down Niagara Falls. We have written in first person and thought about
how fronted adverbials and conjunctions make our writing more interesting for the
reader.

In science, we have been investigating qir resistance and how to help an egg defeat
gravity! We learnt that the larger the parachute, the slower it would fall as there was
more surface area for the aqir resistance to act upon. Some of the smaller parachutes
fell so quickly the eggs were smashed, whereas the larger parachutes saved our eggs!
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Year 1
This half-term, the children in Year 1 have enjoyed learning, we have been
incredibly busy in all lessons. This half term in maths, we have been learning place
value and addition and subtraction. The children have been showing their
calculations with cubes, part-part whole models, tens frames and bar models.

In science, we have been learning all about our bodies and
learning about the 5 different senses and what they all
mean. The year 1 scientist explored taste and learned
that we can taste 5 main flavours: sweet, sour, bitter,
salty, and umami. We have done lots of investigations this
half term, including learning all about height and if the
oldest person is also the tallest! We have also been
outside on a nature walk around the field to find signs of
autumn, all the children loved it!

In history, we have been learning about toys over time. The children have looked
at toys from the 1950s, 1980s, and 2020s. They have found it very interesting
looking at toys in the past compared to the present. They also all got to bring in
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Year 2

In Year 2 we have had a very busy first half term. In English we have been reading a

story called Troll Swap. We have worked hard on writing our own versions using capital

letters and full stops. We focused on punctuation, expanded noun phrases and using

conjunctions. We also worked hard on our spelling using the Jungle Club Spelling

programme. In maths, we have worked on place value, addition and subtraction and

multiplication and division. In art, we made our own concertina books. We illustrated

them and added characters. As part of our geography topic, we also went on a trip into

Manchester. We looked at the key features of a city and found some important

bulldmgs (town Hall, l|brary, cathedral) as well.
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